
TO: City Council 

FROM: Jon Weiks, Chief of Police 

DATE: May 17, 2022 

SUBJECT: First Amendment to Nisqually Jail Service Agreement 
 

 
1) Recommended Action: 

 
Authorization for the Mayor to sign the First Amendment to Nisqually Jail Service 
Agreement.  

 

 
2) Background: 

 
The 2017-2022 Nisqually Jail Service Agreement expired on January 1, 2022.  The First 
Amendment to Nisqually Jail Service Agreement was drafted to provide both entities time to 
enter into a new contract by the end of 2022. 

 

 
3) Policy Support: 

 
2021-2022 Strategic Priority: “Provide and Sustain Quality Public Safety Services”  

 

 
4) Alternatives: 
 

We have no other alternative.  The Nisqually Jail is the only facility currently allowing 
suspects to be booked for misdemeanor offenses. 

 

 
5) Fiscal Notes: 

 
The daily contract rate for 2021 was $71.03 and the 2022 rate is adjusted to $100.00.  
The rate increase is due to expanded mental health, medical and other services 
provided at the facility. 
 

 

 
6) Attachments: 

 
A. 2017-2022 Nisqually Jail Service Agreement 
B. 2022 First Amendment to Nisqually Jail Service Agreement 


